Hazelwood Christian Church 1400 W University Avenue Muncie, IN 47303

Ph. (765) 282-5969; Fax (765) 282-5569 E-mail: hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com Website: www.hazelwoodchurch.org

Preschool website: www.hazelwoodpreschool.org

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister
Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor
Dennis Holmes, Moderator

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 10 a.m.; Celebrate! Worship, 10 a.m. Coffee Fellowship, 11:15 a.m. Children Church School, 10:10 a.m.;

Adult Church School, 11:30 a.m.

<u>Hazelwood's Statement of Calling</u>: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share God's love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ's mission.



Look for us at:

www.hazelwoodchurch.org

We will be constantly building
and adding to it,
so check back often!

You can also contact us
through the Website. Check
out the home page.



March 7 & 2 April 18 May 9 & 23

As always, if you want something in, it is due one week prior to mail date. Thanks!



# HAZELWOOD LEAVES

### February 21, 2013



Hazelwood Heritage Hundred is looking for up to one hundred dedicated individuals or families who are committed to giving of their financial resources, time, and abilities to support the wonderful ministry of Hazelwood Christian Church. This initiative was already announced at the Annual Meeting, but here is a brief overview...

**Financial...**Each **Hazelwood Heritage Hundred** individual or family will give up to an additional \$50.00 per month to Hazelwood Christian Church, to help meet the financial needs of the congregation.

**Time....Hazelwood Heritage Hundred** members will provide volunteer hours to enhance services, programs, or ministry needs of Hazelwood Christian Church.

Outreach....Additionally, the Hazelwood Heritage Hundred will take the lead in determining and implementing effective ways to create needed services for the disadvantaged in our community, promote programs already in place, and partner with local organizations and individuals.

Our Winter event will be **Saturday**, **March 9**<sup>th</sup> **from 9 a.m. - noon.** We will be cleaning common room chairs, wiping sanctuary pews with Murphys oil, and painting one wall of the adult choir room. Church members of various physical abilities may help accomplish these tasks. Afterwards, we'll go out to lunch together!

Please call or e-mail one of these founding members to help out on March 9th:

Ann Wolfe 212-2394 acwolfe@bsu.edu

Mauri Mangas 284-0817 <a href="mangas@yahoo.com">rmmangas@yahoo.com</a>
Don Rogers 284-3876 <a href="mangas@yahoo.com">rogers2909@comcast.net</a>

Jeane Garrett 284-3768

2013 0221



SUNDAY

• Traditional service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary.

• Celebrate! service, 10 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Rainbow, Chi Rho, CYF, 11:30 a.m. - 1 p.m.

• Sign-up for Tacos 'N Talento, Rotunda.

• Week of Compassion emphasis.

**MONDAY** 

• Preschool Chapel, 9:10 a.m. and 12:40 p.m., Sanctuary.

• Vacation Bible School planning meeting, 6 p.m.

TUESDAY

• Preschool Chapel, 9:10 a.m. and 12:40 p.m., Sanctuary.

WEDNESDAY

• Lenten Study 12 - 1 p.m. Bring your lunch.

• Pastors' Class, 5 - 6 p.m.

• Creative Arts group, 5:30 p.m.

• Bell choir practice, 6 p.m., choir room.

• Praise Band rehearsal, 7 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Choir practice, 7:15 p.m., choir loft.

**FRIDAY** 

• Men's lunch, 12 noon. Host: Larry Rees

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.

## Looking Ahead ...

Sunday, March 10

Tacos `N Talento, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall

Thursday, March 28

Maundy Thursday service, 7 p.m., Sanctuary

#### **JOYS AND CONCERNS** . . .

Bill Patterson is a patient at IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital.

Laura Rowe has been released from IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital.

Dorles Jennings has moved to Morrison Woods for rehabilitation.

#### **Appreciation to:**

"All walkers, and those who supported us with your donations, for the Walk A Mile in My Shoes February 9. We had 10 walkers, and we raised over \$1,000 for Muncie Mission!"

Missions & Benevolence Committee

"The Harvest Soup Kitchen would like to thank you for helping us feed the hungry in our community. The sack lunches that you provided six times in 2012 is very much appreciated."

Sincerely, Gerri Aurien, Board of Directors Secretary

"Thank you for your generous gift of \$100 for our 2013 Annual Spring Campaign. The gift helped provide food to our hunger-fighting partners who work to help neighbors in our community struggling daily to put food on the table. We truly appreciate your compassion for the hungry and your support of Second Harvest Food Bank of East Central Indiana."

Tim Kean, President & CEO, Second Harvest Food Bank of East Central Indiana

#### **New Phone Number:**

Shirley Bookout, 744-1207.



Don't forget.....



Join us for "Tacos 'N Talento" on Sunday, March 10, beginning at 5:30 p.m. That's right, we will be eating tacos: spicy tacos, mild tacos, soft tacos, hard tacos, and dessert, while we enjoy the talents of our Hazelwood congregation. Cost of the meal is \$7.00 per person, with a max of \$25.00 per family. All proceeds will benefit the youth activities.

2013 0221



#### March 2013

			I OHO HIAUMHA
		18	Christian Lombard
1	Andy Rees		Dee Moser
2	Sue Weller		JoAnne McGary
5	Steve Cartwright	19	Joetta Riggin
	Carol Schussler	21	George Wolfe
6	Sara Heavilon	22	Dennis Holmes
8	Shirley Bookout	24	Jeane Garrett
9	Sam Alcini	25	Ann Jones
11	Justin Journay	26	Barbara Syphers
13	Jessica Smith	27	Leon Jones
14	Joyce Middleton	28	Jim Warrner
15	Joyce Morris	29	Rebecca Swander
	Ed Wagner	30	Natasha Cook

If your name has been inadvertently left off, call the church office at 282-5969.

Yeno Matuka

#### Christian Ministries Food Pantry - Attention volunteers!

Three volunteers are needed for Wednesday, March 20; Thursday, March 21; and Friday, March 22, from 8:45 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. If you have extra brown paper bags, please bring them to use for sacking food.

Won't you prayerfully consider helping out on one, or all, of these dates?

Your assistance with this community service project is greatly appreciated.

Please give me a call if you are able to help.

Thank you.

Cheryll Crose Home - 759-8655 Work - 751-7278





#### March 3 - 9, 2013

• All-Church breakfast, 8:30 a.m.

• Traditional service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary.

• Celebrate! service, 10 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Cheese ball sales, Rotunda, during coffee fellowship.

• Sign-up for Week of Prayer, Rotunda.

MONDAY • Combined Worship Committee meeting, 6 p.m.

WEDNESDAY • Lenten Study, 12 - 1 p.m. Bring your lunch.

• Pastors' Class, 5 - 6 p.m.

• Bell Choir, 6 p.m., choir room.

• Praise Band rehearsal, 7 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft.

THURSDAY • Book Club, 6 p.m., Library. Discussion on "Wild," by

Cheryl Strayed.

FRIDAY • Preschool Board meeting, 9:15 a.m., Preschool room.

• Men's lunch, 12 noon. Host: Don Crose.

• Parents' Night Out, 5:30 - 9 p.m., P.D.O. area.

• Hazelwood Heritage Hundred work-day, 9 a.m. - 12 noon.

Help needed!

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.

Jones Scholarships

Jones Scholarship 2013-2014 applications are ready to be picked up from the information center in the Rotunda, or in the receptionist's area in the Sulanke Fellowship House. You can also download the application from our website, <a href="https://www.hazelwoodchurch.org">www.hazelwoodchurch.org</a>. You can find it under the 'About' tab. These are for new and renewing applicants.

Deadline for returning the application is Friday, March 1, 2013.

# Youth Camp Information!

While it may be chilly outside, there are already many people dreaming of summer. We have a great camping season planned for our youth this year. The theme for this year's camps is "All Things New."

Forms will be available in the church office and Rotunda throughout the months of February and March.

Camp forms and tuition are due to the church office no later than Wednesday, April 3. Remember, in order to submit your form to the region, your tuition must accompany your registration form. The church offers a 50% tuition scholarship for each of our campers. If you have questions about camp dates or cost, please contact Rev. Sara Laroche at the church office. The camping program is such a great opportunity, and we hope that each of our youth will attend a camp this summer.

#### Summer Camp Schedule

New Beginnings Camp (completed grades 2-3)

July 29-31 @ Barbee

July 1-3 @ Bedford

Young Disciples Camp (completed grades 4-5)

July 8-13 @ Barbee

June 24-29 @ Bedford

Chi Rho Camp (completed grades 6-7)

June 24-29 @ Barbee

July 22-27 @ Bedford

Created to Be Me Camp (completed grade 8)

June 23-29 @ Camby

CYF Camp/Conference (completed grades 9-12)

July 1-6 @ Barbee

June 17-22 @ Bedford

Grandparent and Me Camp (completed Kindergarten)

July 18-20 @ Barbee

August 1-3 @ Barbee

Grandparent and Me Camp (completed grade 3)

July 8-10 @ Bedford

MAD Camp (completed grades 6-12)

July 22-27 @ Barbee

CROSS Camp (completed grades 6-12)

June 17-22 @ Barbee





**To our congregation**— Camp isn't just about our youth. At infant dedications we, as a congregation, offer our support and encouragement to the infant and their parents to help raise the child in a Christian manner. Each summer we have approximately 15 youth attend summer camps, and this year, you can be a part of this opportunity as well. Please consider supporting our youth in one of the following ways...

- *Pray for our youth* as they prepare for summer camp, for travel mercies, and that they may draw closer to God and grow as Christians through their camp experiences this summer.
- Scholarship a youth. Each year it is a joy to send so many young people to church camp. Please consider helping offset a youth's tuition through a donation. Your donation, along with the half tuition camp scholarship the church offers, will allow for many of our youth to experience camp this summer. This year's average camp tuition has increased to \$260.
- Consider being a counselor this summer. If you have a passion for Christ, like the outdoors, and enjoy spending time with youth, consider counseling one or more camps this summer. For every five youth we send to camp, we are asked to provide a counselor from our congregation as well. This is a great way for you to see what our youth experience, and give back to the greater church body. Information and registration forms may be obtained through the church office. There is not a fee to be a counselor.
- Ask our youth about camp when they return. Each youth brings back numerous stories and experiences they would love to share with you about their summer church camp experience.



#### NEEDED AT CHURCH:

Several power strips with at least 4 outlets on them. Do you have one you would like to donate? Or would you like to buy one to donate? If so, bring them to the church office. Thank you!